
                           

5 Cents Per Meal Offering, September 4, 2022 
(1st Sundays at Park Lake)  
Park Lake participates in an offering to support 
the Presbyterians' Answer to Hunger Program 
(PATH).  Park Lake regularly takes up the 

offering on the 1st Sunday of each month on Communion 
Sundays,  as a reminder that, as we have been fed at the Lord's 
table, we are called to feed others. 

                           Bulletin Announcements                                                             
                        August 28, 2022 

PW Moderators Bible Study:   
  Monday, August 29, 9:45 am Via Zoom, contact Helen DeBevoise at helenparklake@gmail.com to 
connect to the meeting. 

 

The Sanctuary flowers today, are given to the glory of God, in loving memory of  
Betty L. Reynolds.   Given with love by her husband, Woody Reynolds and family. 

 

If you would like to volunteer to usher, or if 
you have suggestions on how ushers can 
help make Sunday worship welcoming and 
accessible please contact Worship 
Committee elders, David Simmons, 
drwsmd@gmail.com or  
John Walker at jhonhwalker@gmail.com 

             Online Church Directory  
                      Coming Soon!   
 
 

We are working on a new church directory which will be available through the Instant Church Directory app, 
online or a printed version (upon request).  
 

We need a photo of you or your family! 
 
• Please email your individual or family photo that you wish to add to the online directory to Carol 

Bookhardt at carolparklake@gmail.com. 
or 

• If you would like us to use the photo from the previous pictorial directory, let us know, we will obtain the 
previous photo and add to the directory for you. 

or  

• You don't have a recent photo? We will arrange to have someone take an informal photo to submit to 

the online directory on Sunday before worship.  



Church Staff 
 

Co-pastors  Rev. Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Rev. Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Rev. Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                                 Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique                                                Sebber Banda 
                                                            Rev. Carlos Faquione  

 

Pledged Income  

Thru  08/21/22  

Non Pledged Income  

Thru  08/21/22 

Budget  $330,871 Budget  $32,291 

Actual  $257,315 Actual  $44,999 

Difference ($73,556) Difference $12,708 

    

Park Lake Operating Budget Thru  06/30/22 

 Income Expenses Difference 

Budget $314,850 $319,080 ($4,230) 

Actual  $309,114 $292,528 $16,586 

 

   

 
          
  

 
 
 

Hygiene items: 
Soap 
Deodorant  
Disposable razors 
Socks (especially women’s) 
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 
Sanitary supplies 
Women’s Incontinence items 

Food items: 
Food with pop tops 
Rice 
Canned corn 
Crackers 
Peanut butter 
Jelly 
Cereal 

(low stock items in bold) 

*please 
check 

expiration 
dates on 

food items 
before 

donating. 

          WASHINGTON SHORES PRESBYTERIAN  
                                 FOOD PANTRY  
               The next donation days will be: 
                                     Tuesdays,  
                September 6 and , September 20 

Please bring non-perishable donations to 
the circle drive at the West side entrance 
of the Sanctuary, off of Highland.  Dona-
tions may also be dropped off on Sun-
days before or after worship, in the West 
transept,  in the Sanctuary.   

                                 Park Lake Children on Sundays 

 

Child Care is available during the Sunday School hour (9:00 am - 10:00 am) in the Education 

building, located on 2nd floor (left at the 2nd floor landing) in the nursery.  During the 

Worship service (10:30 am - 11:30 am) the nursery is located downstairs in the Sanctuary building for infants 

- age 3.  Please see an Usher if you need assistance.  Our nursery care giver is Barbara Boyce. 

Following the time on the steps, children are invited to pick up a lap desk from the west side of the chancel 

and go sit on the floor near their families.  This is PRAYground time.  They have a children’s bulletin, coloring 

and activity pages, as well as other supplies, allowing them to continue exploring today's gospel message.  A 

PRAYground  “host teacher" will be available to help answer questions and provide needed supplies.  


